
On some Telluride (ON) model produced within specific production date range, the headlamp assembly can independently become 
damaged due to heat generated from the halogen bulb. If this occurs, the high beam is no longer working properly. This condition does 
not affect the operation of the low beams. The loss of high beams can reduce visibility in certain areas with limited surrounding lighting, 
thereby increasing the risk of a crash. The estimated defect ratio is 1%.However, Kia is conducting this recall as preventive measure to 
avoid the risk.

Verify affected vehicles as per the VIN list, Replace or Repair headlamp Assembly as per KMC recommendation

Recall 
consequence

Recall Action

Recall

 KIA
Telluride 

#Number of Affected 
CommoditiesYear of Production*Brand of Commodity

84

*Not all vehicles in this production period, are affected.
#Subject to revision, based on the information received from the manufacturer, from time to time.

RECALL DATE: 14/05/2025

KIA Telluride (ON) Jan 26, 2019 - Sep 15, 2020

2025 04                             SOP-093-02

Contact details: Toll free - 80073222
Working days: Sunday – Thursday
Working Time: 8.30 – 17.30 hrs.


